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(3) Your disability or blindness 
stopped earlier or later than the date 
found by the State agency. 

(e) Initial determinations for mental im-
pairments. An initial determination by 
a State agency or the Social Security 
Administration that you are not dis-
abled (or a Social Security Administra-
tion review of a State agency’s initial 
determination), in any case where 
there is evidence which indicates the 
existence of a mental impairment, will 
be made only after every reasonable ef-
fort has been made to ensure that a 
qualified psychiatrist or psychologist 
has completed the medical portion of 
the case review and any applicable re-
sidual functional capacity assessment. 
If the services of qualified psychia-
trists or psychologists cannot be ob-
tained because of impediments at the 
State level, the Commissioner may 
contract directly for the services. In a 
case where there is evidence of mental 
and nonmental impairments and a 
qualified psychologist serves as a psy-
chological consultant, the psychologist 
will evaluate only the mental impair-
ment, and a physician will evaluate the 
nonmental impairment. 

[46 FR 29204, May 29, 1981, as amended at 52 
FR 33926, Sept. 9, 1987; 62 FR 38451, July 18, 
1997; 65 FR 34957, June 1, 2000; 71 FR 16443, 
Mar. 31, 2006; 72 FR 51177, Sept. 6, 2007] 

§ 404.1503a Program integrity. 

We will not use in our program any 
individual or entity, except to provide 
existing medical evidence, who is cur-
rently excluded, suspended, or other-
wise barred from participation in the 
Medicare or Medicaid programs, or any 
other Federal or Federally-assisted 
program; whose license to provide 
health care services is currently re-
voked or suspended by any State li-
censing authority pursuant to ade-
quate due process procedures for rea-
sons bearing on professional com-
petence, professional conduct, or finan-
cial integrity; or who, until a final de-
termination is made, has surrendered 
such a license while formal discipli-
nary proceedings involving profes-
sional conduct are pending. By indi-
vidual or entity we mean a medical or 
psychological consultant, consultative 
examination provider, or diagnostic 

test facility. Also see §§ 404.1519 and 
404.1519g(b). 

[56 FR 36954, Aug. 1, 1991] 

§ 404.1504 Determinations by other or-
ganizations and agencies. 

A decision by any nongovernmental 
agency or any other governmental 
agency about whether you are disabled 
or blind is based on its rules and is not 
our decision about whether you are dis-
abled or blind. We must make a dis-
ability or blindness determination 
based on social security law. Therefore, 
a determination made by another agen-
cy that you are disabled or blind is not 
binding on us. 

DEFINITION OF DISABILITY 

§ 404.1505 Basic definition of dis-
ability. 

(a) The law defines disability as the 
inability to do any substantial gainful 
activity by reason of any medically de-
terminable physical or mental impair-
ment which can be expected to result 
in death or which has lasted or can be 
expected to last for a continuous period 
of not less than 12 months. To meet 
this definition, you must have a severe 
impairment(s) that makes you unable 
to do your past relevant work (see 
§ 404.1560(b)) or any other substantial 
gainful work that exists in the na-
tional economy. If your severe impair-
ment(s) does not meet or medically 
equal a listing in appendix 1, we will 
assess your residual functional capac-
ity as provided in §§ 404.1520(e) and 
404.1545. (See §§ 404.1520(g)(2) and 404.1562 
for an exception to this rule.) We will 
use this residual functional capacity 
assessment to determine if you can do 
your past relevant work. If we find 
that you cannot do your past relevant 
work, we will use the same residual 
functional capacity assessment and 
your vocational factors of age, edu-
cation, and work experience to deter-
mine if you can do other work. We will 
use this definition of disability if you 
are applying for a period of disability, 
or disability insurance benefits as a 
disabled worker, or child’s insurance 
benefits based on disability before age 
22 or, with respect to disability bene-
fits payable for months after December 
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